
East Allington Primary School 

NEWSLETTER  

  

 

Active - Bold - Caring 

We educate children so they can lead great lives 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you are well. 
 
Wow – we really are whizzing through this first half-term! Before we know it, 
we’ll have completed one sixth of the academic year already. This part of the year can often feel like a 
turning point: the weather is getting colder, the nights are drawing in earlier, and the initial excitement 
of September begins to give way to the steady rhythm of school routines. These routines, however, are 
what give children a sense of stability and enable them to feel confident, happy, and ready to learn 
each day. Thank you for your support with this. 
 
There are many exciting things coming up over the next few weeks. A key date to note is our first  
Parents and Carers Forum on Monday 13th October at 2:30pm in the school hall. As previously shared, 
this session will focus on our 11 by 11 offer, which is all about the experiences and opportunities we 
want every child to have access to during their primary years with us. There will also be time at the end 
for wider discussion, questions, and feedback – both positive and constructive. We really value your voice 
and hope many of you will be able to join us. 
 
Thank you, as always, for the way you support your children in engaging so positively with school life. It 
has been a real joy to see them embracing their learning and routines so well. The energy, curiosity, and 
enthusiasm they are bringing into school is wonderful to witness. Of course, at this time of year, illness is 
sometimes unavoidable, but we would encourage children to be in school whenever they are well enough 
– even small breaks in learning can make a difference to their confidence and progress. 
 
Once again, thank you for your ongoing support of both the children and the school. It really does make 
such a difference. Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable weekend. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Liam Fielding 
Headteacher 

 

 

Friday 3rd October 2025 
Attendance to date 

Beech 95% 

Hazel 96% 

Willow 93% 

National 
expectation 

96% 



 

 

Monday 13th October 2025 Open Parent and Carer Forum 2:30 - 3:15pm 

Tuesday 14th October 2025 PTFA AGM at Fortescue @ 8pm 

Tuesday 14th October 2025 Visit to Energy from Waste—Plymouth 

Friday 17th October 2025 Junior Life Skills and swimming gala, Yr6 

Wednesday 22nd October 2025 Visit by  Annual Flu Vaccination  Service 

Thursday 24rd October 2025 Open Classroom @ 2:30pm 

Friday 24th October 2025 Last day of term 

Monday 3rd November 2025 First day back to school 

Tuesday 11th November 2025 Remembrance Assembly 

Tuesday 18th/19th/20th November 2025 Parents Evening 

Friday 21st November 2025 Children In Need 

Monday 8th December 2025 Open Parent and Carer Forum 5:30 - 6:30pm 

Wednesday 10th December 2025 Christmas Dinner (whole school) 

Friday 12th December 2025 PTFA Christmas Faye @ 2:00pm 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 KS1 and KS2 Panto trips 

Wednesday 17th December 2025 Reception and Nursery Nativity in the Church (PM) 

Thursday 18th December 2025 Candlelit Service in the Church 

Thursday 18th December 2025 Open Classroom @ 2:30pm 

Friday 19th December 2025 Last day of term 



CLASS ‘SNAPPY’ NEWS 

“Rain, rain go away!” 

 

 

 

 

Hazel 
 
We have had another fantastic week of learning and achievement. In English, the children have been working hard on their  
creative writing. We used the story Gregory Cool as inspiration, exploring how an author structures a narrative and develops 
ideas. The children then applied this to their own stories, producing some imaginative and thoughtful pieces of writing. It has 
been wonderful to see their confidence as writers grow, and to hear them share their ideas with the class. We have also begun 
exploring our new text, Dare to Care, Pet Dragon!, which has already captured the children’s interest and sparked some lively 
discussions. 
 
In PE, the focus has been on netball. The children have been putting into practice the skills they have been developing over the 
past few weeks, such as passing, spacing, and movement around the court. This week, they had the opportunity to play in real 
matches, and it has been brilliant to see their teamwork, determination, and sportsmanship shine through. The Year 4 children 
have particularly impressed us with the way they have shown leadership and encouraged their teammates – a big well done to 
them! Overall, it has been a busy but very positive week.  

Willow 
 
What a wonderful week it’s been in Willow Class! We started Monday with a delightful surprise – 
madeleines baked by Amber, using a recipe card from our 'Sac à français'. Merci Amber! They were 
absolutely delicious. 
 
In English, we have been hard at work on our explanation writing. Everyone has produced fantastic 
final pieces, packed with fascinating facts and a variety of writing techniques – we are so proud of the 
progress being made and can't wait to share these with the rest of the school. 
 
Our class read, Kensuke’s Kingdom, has kept us completely hooked. One highlight was enjoying a 
storytelling session outside in the sunshine on the field – a magical way to bring the book to life. 
Well done, Willow Class, for such enthusiasm, creativity, and teamwork this week! 

Saplings 
 

This week the children have been exploring our 
Nature tray, seeing what they could sort and  
Identify, getting messy, making mud pies and 
mark making in the mud. 
 
As the weather looks set to change please  
remember those waterproofs and wellies to allow 
our fun to continue outside. 
 
Julie and Suzie your Nursery team. 

 

 

Beech 
 

In Beech, this week we had a RWInc visitor to our class phonic 
sessions who, not surprisingly, was very impressed with the  
behaviour and learning of the children. 
 
The children have made some super spiral pictures using craypas 
and have discussed the importance of 'saying sorry' with meaning 
when we have done something wrong. The Y1 children have  
finished off their feelings books; they concentrated really hard to 
write simple sentences using a capital letter and a full-stop.  
 
We have also been looking at the different places in East Allington 
village- the park, village hall, football pitch, church, school, hous-
ing estates and pub- please see if the children can identify these 
places with you on your travels. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 
  

 This weeks ABC Stars. 

 
Jack Aurora 

Nia Rafe 

Anna Seb 

Beech 

Willow 

Hazel 



 
 European Day of Languages 

 

 



 
 ECO News! 

 
As the autumn takes shape and the trees around us 
begin to turn colour, it’s a wonderful reminder of the 
cycles of change and renewal in nature. Beneath the 
soil lies the promise of spring – bursts of colour that 

will brighten our school grounds after the winter months. 
 
Over the next week, we would like to begin planting bulbs around the 
school in preparation for spring. This will not only make our outdoor areas 
more colourful and welcoming, but also provide valuable learning  
opportunities for our children as they explore plants, growth and natural 
cycles. 
 
To make this possible, we would be very grateful for any donations of 
bulbs (spring or summer varieties), soil, or tubs/containers. 
 
If you are able to help, please bring any items into school and leave them 
at the school office. Together, we can make our outdoor 
spaces brighter, more inspiring, and full of life for both 
children and nature. 



 

 

 

East Allington Primary School SEND Signpost 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Supporting you every step of the way  

We provide pro-bono legal advice to men and women experiencing, or fleeing, domestic abuse. This ad-

vice is supported by our team of regulated barristers and solicitors.  
We want this website to be an educational resource for legal options and advice when dealing with domestic 
abuse situations, which we will be updating on a weekly basis.  
We’re passionate about helping our local community. If you’d also like to support us, you can volunteer 
your time to help. Learn more on our volunteer page here. Alternatively, you can donate to us here.  
  
www.thedaisychainproject.com  
 

info@thedaisychain.com  
 
www.facebook.com/thedaisychainproject/  
 

  

https://www.thedaisychainproject.com/
mailto:info@thedaisychain.com
https://www.facebook.com/thedaisychainproject/


 

 

 

 

Recommended Read:  
 

  
This week's recommended is a great book 
to celebrate international carrot day,  
Friday 3rd October.  
 
We meet a rabbit who loves carrots so 
much that his burrow becomes too 
crowded, leading to a series of  
unfortunate events as he tries to find 
space for his collection. He learns the  
importance of sharing and how true 
friendship provides more than just a 
place to sleep. A wonderful story to 
share.  

 

Maths Problem of the Week – Family fun!  

Have a go at this mathematical thinking to get your maths         
conversations happening at home. 



 

 

 

East Allington Primary School Noticeboard 
 

 
  

 
  



 

 

 

East Allington Primary School PTFA 
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